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switched services unless the country at
the foreign end of the private line is
deemed equivalent. See § 63.18(e) (3)
through (4).

(b) Carriers must file copies of
operating agreements entered into with
their foreign correspondents within 30
days of their execution, and shall
otherwise comply with the filing
requirements contained in § 43.51 of
this chapter.

(c) Carriers must file tariffs pursuant
to Section 203 of the Communications
Act, 47 U.S.C. 203, and part 61 of this
chapter.

(d) Carriers must file annual reports of
overseas telecommunications traffic as
required by § 43.61 of this chapter.

(e) Carriers regulated as dominant
must provide the Commission with the
following information within 30 days
after conveyance of transmission
capacity on submarine cables to other
U.S. carriers:

(1) The name of the party to whom the
capacity was conveyed;

(2) The name of the facility in which
capacity was conveyed;

(3) The amount of capacity that was
conveyed; and

(4) The price of the capacity
conveyed.

15. Section 63.52 is amended by
revising the section heading to read as
follows:

§ 63.52 Copies required; fees; and filing
periods for domestic authorizations.

* * * * *
16. Section 63.53 is revised to read as

follows:

§ 63.53 Form.
(a) Applications under Section 214 of

the Communications Act shall be
submitted on paper not more than 21.6
cm (8.5 in) wide and not more than 35.6
cm (14 in) long with a left-hand margin
of 4 cm (1.5 in). This requirement shall
not apply to original documents, or
admissible copies thereof, offered as
exhibits or to specially prepared
exhibits. The impression shall be on one
side of the paper only and shall be
double-spaced, except that long
quotations shall be single-spaced and
indented. All papers, except charts and
maps, shall be typewritten or prepared
by mechanical processing methods,
other than letter press, or printed. The
foregoing shall not apply to official
publications. All copies must be clearly
legible.

(b) Applications submitted under
Section 214 of the Communications Act
for international services may be

submitted on computer diskettes
pursuant to a filing manual compiled by
the International Bureau, but a paper
copy of the application with the original
signature must accompany the diskette.
The manual will specify the type and
format of the computer diskettes and the
reporting and procedural requirements
for such applications.

(c) Applications submitted under
Section 214 of the Communications Act
for international services and any
related pleadings that are in a foreign
language shall be accompanied by a
certified translation in English.

17. Section 63.62 is amended by
revising paragraph (a) to read as follows:

§ 63.62 Type of discontinuance, reduction,
or impairment of telephone or telegraph
service requiring formal application.

* * * * *
(a) The dismantling or removal of a

trunk line (for contents of application
see § 63.500) for all domestic carriers
and for dominant international carriers
except as modified in § 63.19;
* * * * *

18. Section 63.71 is amended by
revising the section heading to read as
follows:

§ 63.71 Special procedures for
discontinuance, reduction or impairment of
service by domestic non-dominant carriers.

* * * * *
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SUMMARY: This document contains
corrections to final regulations (I.D.
020696B) that were published Tuesday,
March 5, 1996 (61 FR 8490). The
regulations related to Framework
Adjustment 7 to the Atlantic Sea
Scallop Fishery Management Plan

(FMP) that permanently reduced the
maximum crew size from nine to seven.
EFFECTIVE DATE: March 11, 1996.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Paul
H. Jones, 508–281–9273.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION:
Background

The final regulations that are the
subject of this correction related to
Framework Adjustment 7 to the FMP
that permanently reduced the maximum
crew size from nine to seven in response
to very high levels of recruitment being
documented in the Mid-Atlantic
resources area. The New England
Fishery Management Council
recommended lowering the maximum
crew size from nine to seven, because a
smaller crew lowers shucked-scallop
production.

Need for Correction

As published, the final regulations
contained incorrect wording in a
sentence under the ‘‘Classification’’
heading and an incorrect reference to
the Director, Alaska Region, NMFS, in
§ 650.21(c). This reference should have
been to the Regional Director.

Correction of Publication

Accordingly, the publication on
March 5, 1996, of the final regulations
(I.D. 020696B), which were the subject
of FR Doc. 96–5017, is corrected as
follows:

1. On page 8492, in the first column,
in line two, insert ‘‘notice’’ after the
word prior and in line three remove
‘‘notice’’ after the word comment.

2. On page 8492, in the first column,
in § 650.21, paragraph (c) is corrected to
read as follows:

§ 650.21 Gear and crew restrictions.

* * * * *
(c) Crew restrictions. Limited access

vessels participating in or subject to the
scallop DAS allocation program may
have no more than seven people aboard,
including the operator, when not
docked or moored in port, unless
participating in the small dredge
program specified in paragraph (e) of
this section, or otherwise authorized by
the Regional Director.
* * * * *

Authority: 16 U.S.C. 1801 et seq.

Dated: April 3, 1996.
Gary Matlock,
Program Management Officer, National
Marine Fisheries Service.
[FR Doc. 96–8704 Filed 4–8–96; 8:45 am]
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